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Briarwood Elementary PTA 2.6.5 

General Membership Meeting 

March 18, 2019 

Meeting called to order by Nicole Morgan, PTA President at 6:41 PM 

Briarwood Elementary Library 

In Attendance 

Attendance sheet is attached. Quorum Present. 

Approval of Minutes 

Minutes from February 25th, 2019 were presented by Jasmine Brothers. Minutes are approved with changes. 

President’s Report 

Nicole Morgan presented report. 

• Council Update: Martin Turney and Officer Montavo gave update on security.  

o There will be 3 safety drills each month. 

o Badge check-in procedure is in place. 

o High school doors lock as soon as school started. 

o Doors will have security screens on windows and doors. 

o Officer Montavo has established a Safety Committee 

o Buses will be equipped with stop pedals with cameras. 

• Snow make up is still to be determined. As of now, the end of the year is scheduled for June 27th. 

• Survey Monkey fees are going up 

• Council Dues are going down. 

• National PTA dues are increasing. 

• Convention is April 26-28. 

Treasurer’s Report 

Report presented by Alison Larrson. As of 2/28/19, checking balance is $43,346.41 and savings balance is 

$15,059.95. 

VP Reports 

• Fundraising-Jill Santiago,  

o Popcorn/cookie dough scheduled for 4/15-4/29, collection on 5/3, delivery end of May/early 

June. 

o Mariner Day is scheduled for June 1st vs. LA Angels. 
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o Coin drive is scheduled for the end of May 

o McTeacher Night is still unscheduled. We are still waiting to hear from the manager at 

McDonald’s. 

• Communications- No report 

• Programs- Kathleen Baillie and Tira Will 

o Book Fair- scheduled for the end of April. BOGO. Volunteers are still needed. 

o Staff Luncheon-theme is Multicultural  

o Art- BAM art is in. One of the pieces will be used in the classrooms.  

• Membership- Michelle Splaver, 16 new members since Spring Membership drive has started. We are at 

94% of our goal with 524 members. With National PTA dues increasing, do we want to increase our 

membership dues? 

• Family Nights- Kristi Isaacs 

o International Night- need volunteers 

o Missoula- Running smoothly, so far 60 kids are signed up. 

o Science Fair- Scheduled for May 3rd. All participants will receive a ribbon. 

o Carnival- propose to use part of this year’s budget to acquire a Block Rocker instead of using a 

DJ.  

• ISF- Danielle Gardner, Luncheon is scheduled for May 3rd. Guest speaker is Drew Terry to talk about 

the ASAP program. Liberty High Choir will be performing. Donations to ISF from Briarwood are going 

up. 

• Outreach- One of the Kitchen Staff is taking the leftover milks to the food bank. 

• Staff- No report 

Principal’s Report 

Principal Steve Thatcher presented his report. We are thankful for Reanne and Kristi for taking on 

Multicultural Night. Flags will be fixed. Dave Montavo has coordinated for the perimeter of the school to be 

fully fenced and locked. Staff: 10 staff PD on Wednesdays. Enrollment is at 664. Kindergarten enrollment is 

way ahead of last year at 91 so far. 

 

Meeting adjourned: 8:44PM 

 

Submitted by: 

 

Jasmine Brothers 

 

 

 


